
May 10, 2023

Senate Health Care Committee
Re: Support HB 2420 A

Chair Patterson and Members of the Senate Health Care Committee:

On behalf of Oregon’s 33 local public health departments, the Oregon
Coalition of Local Health Officials (CLHO) is supportive of HB 2420 A. Our
members welcome the opportunity to participate in a work group to improve
the vital records system in Oregon. We thank Rep. Owens for his
leadership on this issue and including county vital records staff in the work
group.

We urge your support of this measure. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Sarah Lochner
Executive Director
Oregon Coalition of Local Health Officials
sarah@oregonclho.org
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